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2013 CLUB OFFICERS  

 

President  Warren Horne  

 wvsrhq@gmail.com 

 (503) 588 -7459  

Vice President  Mike Vickers  

  wvsrhq@gmail.com 

 503 -508 -6256  

Secretary  Paul Geck  

  wvsrhq@gmail.com 

 503 -798 -5577  

Treasurer  Niccole Miller  

 wvsrhq@gmail.com 

 503 -801-2459  

Social Chair  Ray Agen 

 wvsrhq@gmail.com 

 (503) 990 -8876  

Social Ken & Vicki Champ 

Activities  503 -364 -1133 

Committee  Margie & Russ Strohmeyer  

 503 -769 -5060  

 wvsrhq@gmail.com 

Membership  Jim Palmquist  

 wvsrhq@gmail.com 

 503 -551-2018 

Newsletter  Ken Parsons 

Editor  kparsons1270@comcast.net  

 (503) 362 -5498  

Webmaster  Garry Pullen 

 wvsrhq@gmail.com 

 (503) 507 -5333  

Member at  Dayle Langley 

Large wvsrhq@gmail.com 

 (971) 218-2411 

Historian  Pam Foster 

 wvsrhq@gmail.com 

 (503) 393 -3143 

2 Jan Schoessler  

3 Dale Wheeler  

5 Ada Widness, Roger Nicholas  

8 Bill Floyd  

9 Frank Munz  

11 Betty Srb  

12 Sandi Norris, Nancy Willis, Brent Fogel,  

 Larry Dixon  

11 Gary Reznick, Jim Bougher  

14 Connie Stanton  

16 Dick Campbell 

20 Roger Vines 

22 Pam Foster, Garry Paullen 

23 Diana Tucker  

26 Ray Agen 

27 Ron Sowerby 



 
WVSR General Meeting  

September 3, 2013  

 

President ð Warren Horne  

Warren called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. Warren thanked everyone who attended and helped out at the 

Carousel Cruise òWhat a Great Showó 

  

Vice President ð Mike Vickers  

Mike also thanked everyone who helped out at the Carousel Cruise! Everyone really pitched in and made it work! 

We had 246 registered cars and all the club cars, thatõs over 300 cars folks! Awesome! 

Secretary ð Paul Geck 

Paul had nothing to report.  

 

Treasurer ð Niccole Miller  

WVSR account balance for July was $10,245.64. Preliminary numbers from the Carousel Cruise are $5300! 

Sweet!  

  

Membership Chairman ð Jim Palmquist  

More new members! Ron & Penny DeWilde with their 38 Chevy sport sedan, 49 Plymouth Special Deluxe, and 69 

Camaro SS; Bill and Suzanne Watson Jr.   (Winners of a free membership through 2014) in their 65 Caddi and 

39 Chev; Rod Green and his 66 Mustang; George Jones & Yvonne Paez with 5 Mustangs and 5 Corvettes their 

almost a car club on their own! Welcome to the club, hope you enjoy it.  

 

Social Chairman ð Ray Agen 

Ray did a raffle for the club participation winnings from the Obsolete Fleet Chevy show $50 to Phyllis Swift 

and $50 Garry Pullen, way to go!  

Lots of events still to come keep your eyes out for Rayõs email notifications! 

 

Newsletter Editor ð Ken Parsons 

Hardcopy newsletters are available at membership meetings for those who want one. Pictures can be sent at 

2MB resolution, Ken will edit as needed for the newsletter. Awesome job Ken!  

 

Website - Garry Pullen 

STILL NEEDED!!! Please send member car pictures for our website to WVSR.org Anyone interested in learning 

to help with the website is welcome to get a hold of Garry, heõd love to hear from you. Club email is 

WVSRHQ@gmail.com  Website is very informative and is visually pleasing J Garry, Great job!  

 

Member at Large - Dayle Langley 

Dayle thanked members for all their help and participation at the Carousel Cruise, a job well done by all.  

 

Member Care - Vicki Champ 

Frank Gamble memorial service at Thompson Brew House, thanks to those who attended.  

 

Historian - Pam Foster 

Pam wished a very enthusiastic "Happy Birthday" to all members with September birthdays, always a very fun 

time of the meeting! Birthdays are listed in your monthly WVSR newsletter. If anyone is missing on the list 

please contact Pam.  

 

 



A-Team - Jeff Foster  

The òAó team got the car running for the Carousel Cruise! The work party will be meeting on Thursday evenings 

after 5:30. Anyone is welcome to join in the fun! Just bring your safety glasses and a helping hand!  

  

Dayle raised funds for the òAó project selling ice cream at the Carousel Cruise and is already working on coordi-

nating Fourth of July fireworks sales for next year, what a go getter!  
 

Scholarship - Don Erickson 

Nothing this month  

Carousel Cruise - Greg Smith, Mike Vickers & John Woods  

Gregg thanked everyone for a smooth and successful Carousel Cruise, especially Mike and John for their hard 

work and due diligence, Great work Guys! Most of the vendors who came this year would like to do it again next 

year and others expressing interest as well, looking forward to another great show.  

 

SACC - Greg Smith  

No news this month.  

  

Old Business 

Cleaned out the club trailer and returned it to CJõs, we should consider getting some totes for storing event sup-

plies. 

  

There was a motion to sponsor 4 trophies for the Mt. Angel Oktoberfest show, it was seconded and  passed, we 

will be sponsoring 4 trophies at the show!  

  

New Business 

Where do we get T -shirts? The official club shirts are available only at Salem Emblem and must be of the club 

colors and design. Other apparel may be purchased by members to their own preference, but Salem Emblem is 

where you get a bona fide club shirt.  

Upcoming Events/ Swap Meets, etc.  

Warren is planning a trip to Toppenish in October with trailers to bring back car parts, good time to find some of 

those hard to find items.  

  

Donõt forget to listen to Russ Strohmeyer car show report on KBZY Friday morning at 9:30! He really is quite a 

radio personalityé.Tune in to find out whatõs happening in your area! 

  

Club Christmas Party is coming soon to Rothõs IGA in West Salem December 14th at 6:00 p.m. Part of your dinner 

is subsidized by the club, Iõm getting hungry just thinking about it! 

  

The 50/50 winner collected $60! Way to go Sandy!  

  

The next Officers Meeting is Tuesday, September 24th - 7:00 p.m. at Elmer's Restaurant (early for dinner).  

The next WVSR General Meeting is Tuesday, October 1st - 7:00 p.m. at Pietro's Pizza (early for dinner).  

 

Adjourned  



The cooler air is making it's way down from the 

North. Already I hear my friends in Alaska are 

putting their cars away for the winter. I'm so 

thankful having moved here that I can now enjoy 

my cars way into the winter. My first winter 

here I was surprised to go to the Santa Cruise 

driving my truck in December, never have done 

that before! There seems to always be a new 

experience or show. I decided to go to some 

shows I had never been to in September. 

Lakeside Retirement Center in Stayton was a fun 

one. There were 65 cars there and most of them 

I had never seen. It rained a bit but the burgers 

and dogs were great. It's so fun and gratifying 

to see all the smiles and listen to the car memo-

ries of the residents and listen to the stories of why they voted on a certain car. Check it out if you haven't. I 

took my 'new' Ford to the Skyline Ford Show, (it does seem I have to 'fix or repair daily'), it should have been 

called a Mustang show. Russ was there play'n the tunes and keeping everyone entertained. Vicki had her Mustang 

all shined and look'n good. She's sure enjoying it. Last weekend I headed over to the Bay House show in Lincoln 

City to do something different. There were 98 cars there mostly from the coast area and most I've never seen. 

Laura and Zoe were there with their 'new' burgundy 52 Chevy coupe. What a cool car!, I love that body style, Con-

grats to Ernie and Laura.  

The car show are winding down but still around. On September 28th the Heritage Car Show is in Independence. 

11am-4pm. Don't forget the First Friday in Silverton on October 4th. 5 -8pm. The Lyon's Firefighters Chili, Salsa 

Cook off October 5th. 9 -3pm. 

October is the month to put in your nominations for new officers to be voted on in November. I would like to help 

break someone else in for this job. We have a really large membership with lots of talent that needs to be tapped 

for some great new ideas.  

Safe cruising, see you at a car show!  

Ray 

 

WVSR Christmas Party  

Save the Date!!! Club Christmas Party will be held at Roth's Hospitality Center in  

West Salem on Saturday, December 14, 2013.  Be there at 6pm for some great so-

cial time. Dinner served starting at 6:30pm. Watch for the rest of the details in an 

email and the next newsletter. Any questions call Vicki Champ.  



Member Profile: Danny Johnston  

 

It is nice to have a profile from new members. Danny and his wife Emily have been members for one full month, 

but had no trouble getting the member profile sent in. He and 

Emily are basically newlyweds, they had their first anniversary 

June 9th.  

 

Danny is a supervisor for TMobile (we need to talk), and Emily 

is owner of a classy clothing boutique called "Felicity Boutique". 

The address was not included in the profile, but you ladies can 

just ask and I am sure she will spill the beans.  

Danny is a drummer , and he is also a drum builder. He is just 

now 40, and has a son Taylor, age 10. Somehow drums and 

boys?  Maybe he has some earplugs in his pocket? All kidding 

aside, I imagine drum building is a real art. I couldn't build one! 

Mine had a picture of a Quaker on it!  

As far as Danny's most embarrassing moment (we 

KNOW he had one), he says he "can't think of any". 

Ok we won't press you, but I bet you do have one...(smile).  

 

The Johnston's were brought to WVSR by Sandi Norris. Sandi is 

Danny's Great -Aunt. We are glad he has joined us. His really nice ride 

is a 1970 VW. In Danny's words it is "shaved, custom everything!".  

 

Take a look at the pictures, and see all the detail. I am sure if you 

have any comments or questions, he would be more than happy to visit 

with you. Go introduce yourself, you know it takes a while to get to 

know everyone, so make him feel a part of things.  

 

 Welcome to the Johnston Family! Thanks for becoming a part of the 

most awesome car club in the Willamette Valley!  

 

        Dayle Langley, Member -at -Large WVSR 

 



photo #1 Replacing the patch panel with an original 

part. Jim trimming the new piece.  

photo #2 Thor also shown trimming the same new 

piece.  

photo #3 Some of us worked on the car and some 

worked on these!  

photo #4 Jeff tacking in the new patch panel for 

the final and last time???  

photo #5 Left to right, here on September 19, 

2013, were; Jeff; Mark; Dick; John; Frank; (friend

-  next to Sylvia's son); Thor; and Chuck. No beer 

this night!! I'm not in photo, cause I took the pic-

ture! (Nick)  

òAó Project 

Nick Hoosier Photos  
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